
 
 
      
​  
 
What a difference a little elbow grease makes! We want to send out a huge, heartfelt thank you to Mrs 
Payne and Mr Turull who last Wednesday donned their workwear to spend many hours tidying up our 
outside areas. The school grounds are looking much cleaner and the fresh environment is already 
having a positive impact on the students. We have some exciting future plans for some of these areas. 
 
You may have seen that unfortunately yesterday our trim trail was condemned. It is 20 years old and 
now deemed unsafe to use, so please can we ensure that the children are not using this after school. At 
some point this will be removed and hopefully replaced.  
 
Although we have had a recent shift in the weather, we continue to hold outdoor playtimes whenever 
possible, as fresh air is vital for well-being. Students must be appropriately dressed to participate 
comfortably. Please can you ensure that your child always has a coat in school. 
 
Can I take this opportunity to remind you of the invitation to join us for our annual Harvest Service. This 
is a wonderful occasion for our school community to give thanks for the food we have and to think of 
those less fortunate. The service will take place at St Giles Church, Leigh on Mendip, with Robins, 
Kingfishers and Starlings at 9 to 10am and Goldfinches and Swallows at 10 to 11am. 

To truly embed a lifelong love of reading and see the maximum academic benefit, we strongly 
encourage all children to read at home at least 5 times every week. This doesn't have to mean sitting 
down with their school book for a full hour! Even 10-15 minutes of reading a comic, a recipe, a magazine, 
or a book of their choice makes a huge difference. For Key Stage 1 children, please ensure you sign 
their reading record/diary each time, for the older children they can write in their own daily comments 
but we do ask that a parent checks and signs it weekly. By now your child could have received their first 
25 read certificate in celebration assembly and chosen a book as a reward. We want to give a massive 
congratulations to the many children who have already reached their 25 Reads milestone! 

We love to celebrate your children and make them feel special on their birthday! As a small birthday 
treat, children are invited to come to school wearing their own clothes on their actual birthday. If your 
child's birthday falls on a day when their class has PE, they can wear their own clothes on the day 
before or the day after their birthday to ensure they have the correct kit for their PE lesson. If your 
child’s birthday falls over a weekend can we ask that they wear their own clothes on the Friday before 
their birthday. We want to make sure no one misses out, so children who had their birthday over the 
Summer Holidays or at the very start of this term (before today) can wear their own clothes next Friday 
10th. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Ball and Mrs Smith 
 
 

 

Useful Contacts 
Office - office@leighonmendip.mnsp.org.uk 

SENCO - Gemma Smith - senco@leighonmendip.mnsp.org.uk 
Leadership - mball@leighonmendip.mnsp.org.uk  or gsmith@leighonmendip.mnsp.org.uk 

 

mailto:gsmith@leighonmendip.mnsp.org.uk
mailto:mball@leighonmendip.mnsp.org.uk


 
 
      
​  

 
School Open Days 

 
The application process for Reception Class 2026 is now live. If you have a child 
starting school or know any parents who have children due to start or looking for 
an in-year school transfer, please come along to one of our upcoming open days. 
 

●​   Wednesday 22nd October from 9.30 - 11.30am 
●​ Wednesday 19th November from 1.30 - 3pm. 

 
These are drop in sessions where you can see the school in action and ask any 

questions that you may have.. 
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News from the Classrooms 
 

 
We are continuing our topic of Autumn this week. We are reading the book 
Don’t Hog the Hedge and learning about hibernation and sharing. We have 
also been enjoying our mud kitchen outside in the sunshine making foam and 
sand cocktails. 
 

 
 

 
This week, the Kingfishers worked very hard in phonics and maths. The 
reception class learned new sounds (ck, e,u,r) and explored how to make ABAB 
patterns. The year ones are also learning new alternative sounds like (ai-ay, 
ow-ou, oi-oy, ee-ea). We also learned that different people, cultures and 
religions believe in the story of creation and others have different beliefs. 

 
 
 
Starling Class are loving their experiments at the moment in science. This week, 
we were testing the strength of a variety of materials and recording our results. 
We then discussed the suitability of materials for different purposes. 
 

 
 
This week in PSHE, Goldfinch class have been learning all about rewards and 
consequences. They enjoyed discussing the different rewards people receive 
and why they may get those rewards. They also discussed the purpose of rules 
and the consequences people may face if rules are broken.   
 

 
 

This week in Science, the Year 6s have been using electrical components to 
make circuits. They have used batteries, wires, bulbs, motors, buzzers and 
switches to construct working circuits, have error-checked them to make sure 
they work, and then carried out their own investigation into what affects the 
output of a circuit. Fab work! 
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